Feb. 20, 1945

Dr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Using your information as an excuse or as a wedge, The eader has launched a campaign against the gambling joints here in Lexington, with special emphasis on the big one over the Mayfair bar.

I thought you might be interest in the stories, and will keep you informed on the progress of the local crusade.

The telephone number, 3730, has been discontinued, it seems, and the telephone company would have us believe that such a number never existed. However, the number did exist, and I used it not less recently than last Friday.

If you have any ideas or suggestions you care to pass on I shall be happy to hear them.

Sincerely yours,

Sports Editor